
Sayyid Al-Hakeem phone calls Al-Sisi, congratulates him for gaining Egypt's
trust, calls to strengthen Baghdad-Cairo bilateral ties

Sayyid  Ammar  Al-Hakeem,  Head  of  Al-Hikma  National  Movement,  phone-called  His  Excellency

President Abdel Fattah Al-Sisi and congratulated Him on his reelection as president of the Arab

Republic of Egypt. His Eminence affirmed Egypt’s pivotal role in the Arab system. Egypt’s

security and prosperity is a fundamental condition for the safety and stability of the region.

H.E. also discussed the bilateral ties between the brotherly people and countries and called

for joint investment to achieve the interests of everyone.

Turning to Palestine, the two parties shared a vision regarding holding the international

community responsible for what our brothers in Gaza are experiencing, H.E. also called on the

international community to end double standards and pressure for a ceasefire, as well as

provide aid, rebuild the city, and restore essential life components that were stolen by the

brutal bombardment.

In conclusion, H.E. expressed wishes for His Excellency and the Arab Republic of Egypt to

achieve more progress, prosperity, and elevation.


